
NOTICE OF EXTENSION OF PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 

 

The Rankin-Hinds Pearl River Flood and Drainage Control District (“District”), in 

consultation with the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, released for public review and comment a 

Draft Feasibility Study / Environmental Impact Statement (“FS/EIS”) on June 23, 2018.  

Pursuant to its legal obligations under the National Environmental Policy Act, the District 

initially invited the public to provide comments on the Draft FS/EIS for a period of 45 days after 

publication, until August 7, 2018.  In order to ensure the public has ample opportunity to provide 

comment, the District is extending the public-comment period to run for 45 days from Monday, 

July 23, 2018 – i.e., until September 6, 2018.  All comments received on any date up to and 

including September 6, 2018 will be considered. 


